
DO PASS - HB 1254 

 

Dear Members of the Senate Human Services Committee, 

I am writing to urge a DO PASS on HB 1254. 

Gender Dysphoria is an intense loathing and discomfort with one’s biological sex1 and trans ideology 
makes a mockery of it. People truly suffering from Gender Dysphoria deserve compassion, truth, and 
doctors that will help them on a path to self-love, not mutilation and sterility.  

Obviously, it is wrong to mutilate the genitals of children, to chemically castrate children, and to make 
children sterile so they may never have their own children. Why would anyone oppose a bill banning 
this? 

Equally as obvious is the amount of money the medical community stands to make by putting children 
on a path of “gender-affirming” care and creating lifelong problems that will need continual medical 
treatment. 

We must be part of the vanguard. If we love our children, then we must stand at the forefront of this 
cultural war and fight for the truth – that no one can change their biological sex. 

Jesus said, “Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of God belongs 
to such as these.” Even in my nightmares, I am unable to imagine the horrendous fate awaiting those 
who butcher children. 

Protect our kids. Please PASS HB 1254. 

Sincerely, 

Mary Saxer  

District 5 

 

 

 
1 Dr. Grossman, Matt Walsh Documentary What is a Woman?, 2022 


